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Board Meeting 
Report No. 46
June 13, 2017
A regular meeting was convened at 4:30 pm, Tuesday June, 2017, via Teleconference, with David Crombie, Chair of the Board, presiding.
The following Directors were present: A. Brown, J. Chadwick, M. Fenn, G. Gershon, J. Quinn, A. Minhas, B. Patterson, S. Sheikh, S. Zakem,
In attendance from TDSB:   Angelos Bacopoulos, Associate Director, Facility Services, Sustainability and Planning
1. Call to Order

The meeting was called to order by David Crombie, Chair of the Board.

2. Approval of the Agenda

S. Zakem, seconded by S. Sheikh, moved:  
That the agenda be approved.

The motion was carried

3. Declarations of possible conflict of interest

None noted. 

4. Report from the Audit Committee

· Approval of Deloitte Audit Plan for the TLC fiscal year end August 31, 2017
S. Sheikh seconded by G. Gershon moved that the report from the Audit Committee be approved.
The motion was carried.

5. Report from the Nominating and Governance Committee 
· Approval of TLC Board Representation on TLC Committee

· Approval of the Extension of Term for the Chair, TLC

S. Zakem seconded by M. Fenn moved that the Report from the Nominating and Governance Committee be approved.

The motion was carried.
6. Update: Asset Recycling Research Paper
D. Sage spoke to the purpose and highlights of the repot noting that Michael Fenn led a research study on asset recycling introducing this concept to the TLC Board in September 2016. Since the introduction of the concept of recycling public assets, TLC continued its review around the provincial interest in community hubs. In addition to broaden its understanding of the issues, TLC has further been in regular dialogue with the Premier’s special advisor to Community Hubs, the City of Toronto through 10 months of planning that led to the Bloor/Dufferin community hub, met with community agencies, and participated in seminars and planning sessions as a contributing member through Evergreen Brick Works and CMHC.
Having achieved a level of understanding and identifying a link between community hubs and the new proposal around complete communities, staff, to create a connectivity between the two initiative, will pursue the development of an integrated model focusing on modernizing school as an approach to address increasing maintenance backlog. As TLC continues its research it would also like to seek input from experts as a way to formulate ideas and recommendations for the TDSB. This data would then form part of a larger research report to be presented to the Boards of TLC and TDSB.
M. Fenn seconded by S. Sheikh moved:

1. That the status report on Asset Recycling be received for information

2. At the call of the Chair, further insight be sought to provide a more fulsome perspective to inform staff approach and,

3. That a draft working paper with recommendations be shared with the TLC Board in the fall.

The motion was carried.

7. Final 2017-2018 TLC Budget
D. Sage noted that in May 2017 TLC presented a draft budget to the Board with a final budget expected for June 2017 in order to be captured in the TDSB’s 2017-18 aggregate budget.
The TLC final budget has two main areas of change:

1. Maintenance, caretaking and utility costs in the lease portfolio have increased due to anticipated property sale closing dates. And,
2. Proceeds of disposition reflect the sale of three site (Nelson A. Boylen, Sir Robert L. Borden, and Thistletown), for fiscal 2018, totaling $105M
J. Chadwick seconded by B. Patterson moved:

That the Final 2017-18 TLC Budget be approved and be forwarded to the TDSB for information.

The motion was carried.
8. 2016-17 Report on Progress
As the school year comes to a close and therefore the TLC Board meetings concluding for 2016-17, TLC is providing a brief report to the Board outlining achievements and successes over the course of the year as well as challenges experienced and areas TLC believes it can improve in. It was noted that the TLC as an organization has evolved in its short history, making significant strides to meet the demands and direction of the TDSB. Now, with the independent review being undertaken, TLC looks forward to the greater contribution it can make to TDSB, strengthening the TLC-TDSB relationship while continuing to benefit from the wisdom of the TLC Board. 
9. Adjournment
On a motion by A. Brown seconded by G. Gershon, the meeting adjourned at 5:03 p.m.
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